## Chico Senior Softball Board Minutes Monday April 3, 2017

Present – Dave Shoemaker, Ron Adams, Brock Murdoch, Joe Denk, Pete Rouse, Bob Gilbertson and Dan Ferguson

Absent - Troy Yartz and Tim Baltierra

- 1. Call to order by Dave Shoemaker.
- 2. Info from CARD Board meeting regarding Sycamore field- CARD board thanked Chico Senior softball for the help we gave in field prep. No major changes to maintenance at this time.
- 3. Purchase of more softballs- Dave talked to Incrediwear about putting their info on all softballs to help league offset costs. This is still under consideration with Incrediwear.
- 4. Discussion to reinstate Hall of Fame- A committee was set up to set criteria. The hope is to nominate two players this year.
- 5. Discuss voting for Player of the year, Most improved and Sportsmanship award at end go the year. Motion was approved by vote. Each manager will nominate a player at end of year. The whole league will vote on nominees at that time
- 6. Discussed establishing a scholarship for Chico and Pleasant Valley high school. It was determined to begin the process of setting this up with the school district now with hopes of starting it in 2018.
- 7. Discussed Chico senior softball night at an upcoming Chico Heat game. Vote was approved to go with June 18 a Sunday night game. This date had the least conflict with softball tourneys. Ticket costs will be \$5 per player.
- 8. Discussed team picture- Date is the week of April 17. Invite sponsors to take picture with teams.
- 9. Discussed purchasing extensions to fences at dugouts to add 8-10 feet. Discussion was that CARD would not allow anything permanent so it will be temporary fencing.
- 10. Discussed purchase of a League Ball Cap Board decided to look into more standardized hat for all divisions next year.
- 11. Old Business
- 12. New Business
- 13. Adjourn